## Monroe County Board of Elections

## **MINUTES**

## May 24, 2024

Attendance: Board Members: Sam Bennett, Linda Davis, Rosalyn Harbuck, and Jimmy Zellner. Mary Chambliss was excused.

Staff: Kaye Warren

Harbuck called the meeting to order and explained that the purpose of the meeting was to review Provisional Ballots from the May 21 Election and to certify the results of the Election.

## Provisional Ballots:

Calliway Selman – Ballot Accepted (Voter's address from DDS was incorrect resulting in voter being listed in the wrong precinct. Correct ballot had been provided.)

Ashton Arnold – Ballot Accepted (Voter had registered on the last day to register for the May 21 Election - May 22, and had not been added to the Voters List. Correct ballot had been provided.)

The Board reviewed the Election results and certified the results. Necessary signatures were added to the form to be sent to the Secretary of State.

The decision was made to hold one week of Early Voting for the upcoming Runoff. June 10-14 form 9 am- 5 pm Monday through Friday with no Saturday voting.

Warren said that a Special Election will be added to the November General Election Ballot for the County Board of Commissioners vacancy resulting from George Emami's resignation, and qualifying for that office will be held July 3-5. She said the Culloden will also be holding a Municipal Election in connection with the November General Election.

The Board decided to postpone the regular June 10 meeting until Friday June 21 since it will be necessary for the Board to meet to certify the results of the Runoff.